CITY OF HAINES
COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

DECEMBER 19, 2017
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Administrative Matters
· Nichols & Mitchell CPA’s Discussion on Audit for Fiscal Year 2016/2017.
Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of November 14, 2017 Council meeting.
· December accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report – November
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Request for Reinstatement of Agreement to Utilize Undeveloped Street Right of Way.
Unfinished Business
New Business
Council Reports

Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
DECEMBER 19, 2017
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the December 19, 2017 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Katie Jones Bedolla, Don Adcock, John Shurtleff and Connie Pound Lewis. Council members Ken Bain and Lisa Whited were absent. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Brandon Fry.
Citizens present: Chris Peppers and Angie Shurtleff. Also present were CPA’s Stan Mitchell and Bruce Nichols.
Agenda Item No. 1 – Administrative Matters

Nichols & Mitchell CPA’s Discussion on Audit for Fiscal Year 2016/2017
Accountants Stan Mitchell and Bruce Nichols explained to the Council that the Audit for Fiscal Year 2016/2017 indicated that the books were extremely clean. Stan stated that City Recorder Valerie Russell had indicated that the Council had voted at the November meeting to remove the stale accounts from the books as bad debt, but continue to pursue collections.
Stan also discussed the Landfill’s ongoing issue of not being able to sustain itself financially and suggested trying different things to improve the Landfill’s financial status, including small rate increases. 
The Accountants stated that of all the Cities that they audit, Haines’s books were the cleanest this year.
Agenda Item No. 2 – Mayors Report

Mayor Brown reported that the Haines Hometown Christmas Event was well attended and a success. 
Agenda Item No. 3– Consent Agenda
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Adcock seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Agenda Item No. 4 – City Recorder
City Recorder


ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant
City Recorder Valerie Russell reminded the Council that the City applied for a $50,000 grant from ODOT for a chip seal and crack seal project.  Valerie received an email from ODOT stating that they had received 102 applications for grants. Because some applications requested less than the $50,000, they are looking into the option of awarding all 102 applications, so it is very possible that Haines will receive the grant.


CDBG Grant Application 
Nick Ducote from Ducote Consulting has completed the CDBG Grant Application for the Water Compliance Project in the amount of $3,726,377. The application is going to be hand delivered to Business Oregon in Salem by Irrigon’s City Manager Aaron Palmquist.


John Garlitz
City Engineer John Garlitz has informed the City that he is leaving JUB Engineers to take a job at Eastern Oregon University as their Engineer. He stated that the decision had nothing to do with JUB Engineers, it was just too good of an offer to refuse. The rest of the team is still employed with JUB Engineers and will continue to assist the City. The project is completely designed and Nick Ducote will be helping the City with consulting and administration for the project.

Development Code
The Haines 2017 Development Code is being reviewed for compliance by Scott Edelman from the Oregon Department of Land Conservation and Development. Scott was surprised by the length of the document considering the size of Haines.
Public Works


Misc.

Public Works Brandon Fry reported that the isolation valve replacement on Third and John Street was complete. A shut off valve at a water meter required replacement after a homeowner attempted to shut off the water themselves and broke the valve. The mother board on the auto-dialer at the lift station required replacement, a surge protector will also be installed to help prevent this from happening again. Markers have been placed by the fire hydrants so they can be easily located in case of large amounts of snow. The City pickup required repairs after the starter failed. When he was removing the starter, the gear fell into the bell housing and there is no way to remove the gear without splitting the transmission from the motor. The repairs are being completed by Haines Ag & Auto. 
Mayor Brown

Snow Plowing
Mayor Brown stated that Babe Deardorff has volunteered to plow snow for the City again this winter at no cost to the City. 

Mayor Brown addressed the Council concerning awarding Babe a gift certificate for his many hours of volunteered time to assist the City with snow plowing. 
Councilor Shurtleff made a motion to award Babe Deardorff a gift certificate from D&B Supply in the amount of $460.00. Councilor Pound-Lewis seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 5 – Administrative Matters
Request for Reinstatement of Agreement to Utilize Undeveloped Street Right of Way
The Council was presented with Chris and Brianna Peppers request for reinstatement of the agreement to utilize the Ruby Street and First Street undeveloped street right of ways that adjoin their property. 
City Recorder Valerie Russell read a request from Angie Shurtleff to utilize the entire Ruby Street 80 foot right of way beginning at Second Street 100 feet to the North. The Shurtleff’s currently have an agreement with City to utilize the west 40 feet of the 80 foot right of way.

Councilor Shurtleff declared that he had a conflict of interest and removed himself the Council. 

There was no longer a quorum of the City Council. The Peppers and Shurtleff requests were postponed until the January 9, 2018 Council meeting.

Councilor Shurtleff rejoined the Council. 

Unauthorized Sewer Use

The Council discussed the unauthorized use of the sewer at Chris & Brianna Peppers bakery, Brianna’s Breads.
 Chris Peppers was unaware that they were not paying for the sewer at the bakery. Brianna had stated to the City that the sewer was not being used and the sewer pipes were broke. Chris said that in the future when the water is turned on that the sewer would be paid also.

Agenda Item No. 6 – New Business

Ordinance Committee Meeting
There will be Committee Meeting December 20, 2017 at 6:00 pm at Haines City Hall. The committee will begin working on an ordinance that will establish guidelines for the private use of the public rights of way.
Agenda Item No. 7 – Public Comments
There were no public comments.
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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